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The weekly meeting of the Rotary Club 
of Pensacola was held at New World 
Landing on a spectacular fall Tuesday, 
October 23, 2012. Terry Terrell and 
Malcolm Thomas welcomed members and 
guests at the door. John Tice and Paul 
Tobin did a great job of ticket sales. The 
lottery winner, Jim Stolhanske collected 
$71.    President Innes Richards called the 
meeting to order and led us in the four way 
test. President Innes announced that the 
Rotary Club of Pensacola can now be 
found on Face book and Twitter, thanks to 
some enterprising members of the Club. 
Martin Harwood was recognized for his 
efforts in coordinating a very successful 
Rotary Leadership Institute training session 
last weekend with approximately 30 
participants.  Ted Brown announced the 
joint meeting of the Propeller Club with the 
Pensacola Young Professionals to be held 
at Seville on Wednesday, October 24. The 
topic is Gulf Ports and Economic 
Development.  Scott Grissett announced 
the next Family of Rotary event for 
November 15, 2012 from 5:00 -7:00 at the 
Maritime Park. Entrance fee is $15 and 
includes a park tour and snacks. Tours and 
information will be available on the Blue 
Wahoos Stadium and Park. Reminder that 
there will not be a meeting on Tuesday, 
November 6, the joint meeting in honor of 
Veteran’s day will be Monday, November 
5, 2012.  Rodger Doyle led us in the Prayer 
and Pledge. Hugh Hamilton provided 
sunshine and introduced and welcomed 
the Military Guest, Guests of Rotarians and 
visiting Rotarians. Birthday greetings went 

out to Paul Tobin, Gene Killinger, Alexis 
Bolin, Jeff Powell and Bill Davis in 
attendance. 

Scott Grissett introduced Capt. Susan 
K. Cerovsky, Commanding Officer for the 
Center for Information Dominance, (CID) 
stationed at Corry Field, Pensacola, Florida. 
Captain Cerovsky who has served and 
trained all over the world, lived in Mobile, 
Alabama and attended the University of 
South Alabama and has now returned to 
the Gulf Coast as the Leader of the Center 
for Information Dominance Command. The 
mission of the CID is to develop, maintain 
and protect the systems required for cyber 
space dominance by the United States 
military and train the cyber security experts 
needed to fulfill the mission. The CID is 
composed of four Commands with 16 
training sites located in all parts of the 
Globe and Captain Cerovsky leads the 
command from Corry Station. The schools 
are located throughout the world and 
employ a workforce of over 12,000, 
composed of military, contract and 
civilians from the various local areas. The 
CID has over $180M in training equipment 
and occupies over 673,000 square feet of 
workspace. The CID trains airmen, 
soldiers, as well as officers and works with 
all other government agencies to provide 
training.  The largest school, located at 
Corry Field, has an average of 2000 
students per day in the classroom. Captain 
Cerovsky reminded us that the threat of 
cyber attacks is real and ever expanding.  
The vulnerabilities and risks that come with 

the advances in cyber technology and 
defense systems are challenging. The most 
severe security breach occurred in 2008 
when a virus was loaded on to a computer 
via a flash drive and spread throughout the 
US security network. The program allowed 
a huge amount of sensitive data to be 
retrieved from the system, this one 
program has accounted for the largest 
single loss of data to espionage in U.S. 
history. The CID is dedicated to the 
dominance of the United States in cyber 
space and continually works to train 
service men to deploy the weapon and 
defense systems in place and prevent 
adversaries from obtaining critical 
command and control information to 
develop counter measures. The CID also 
emphasizes leadership and mentoring 
among the students and provides 
opportunities for growth in those areas. 
Captain Cerovsky fielded questions and 
provided a great deal of information 
regarding the CID training in Pensacola. 

President Innes thanked all who served 
and the meeting was adjourned. 

Submitted by Claudia Simmons 

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 

Habitat for Humanity - November 30th is the next joint Five Flags/Rotary Club of Pensacola Habitat For Humanity construction date.  As in 

the past both breakfast and lunch are provided along beverages.  Construction experience is not required and the only thing you'll need to bring 

is a desire to have fun and embody the Rotary motto of "Service Above Self".  Many thanks to all the previous volunteers and please contact 

Clif Payne (850-433-8732) to volunteer for this upcoming event. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthdays for the week of  
October 30th through November 12th 

Oliver Soule – October 30      
 born in Pensacola, FL, in Rotary 42 years 

Sandy Cesaretti Ray – November 1     
 born in Miami, FL, in Rotary 15 years 

Wanda Cross – November 2     
 born in Washington, DC, in Rotary 7 years 

Wes Reeder – November 3      
 born in Asheboro, NC, in Rotary 12 years 

Alison Rogers – November 8     
 born in Scott AFB, IL, in Rotary 12 years 

Bruce Partington - November 11     
 born in Annapolis, MD, in Rotary 13 years 

Britt Landrum – November 12     
 born in Montgomery, AL, in Rotary 31 years  

UPCOMING SPEAKERS 

October: 
30 – Alex Sanchez – CEO of FBA 
 

November: 
5 – Crop Meeting (No regular meeting on 11/6) 
13 – Steve Sorrell - ECUA 

GREETERS AND TICKET SALES 

October 30 
Greeters:  Leanne Todd and John Trawick 
Ticket Sales:  Paula Turner and Hill Turner 
 

November 6: 
No regular meeting (CROP Meeting on 11/5) 
 

November 13: 
Greeters:  Jack Williams and Malcolm Williams 
Ticket Sales:  Randall Williams and Roger Windell 


